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June 26, 2013 

RPO Transportation Coordinating Committee Minutes 
Attendance 

TCC       NCDOT 
Brian Hassell, Town of Tarboro    Jimmy Eaton, Division 4 

Bryant Bunn, City of Wilson    Suzette Ogbon, TPB 

Jack Newman, Selma     Scott Walston, TPB 

Berry Gray, Johnston County         

Nancy Nixon, Nash County    NCDOT 

       James M. Salmons 

         

TCC Meeting     
1. Welcome & Introductions  – Berry Gray – TCC Chair 

TCC Chair Mr. Gray welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order. He then read the conflict of interest 

statement and there were no members reporting any conflicts. Mr. Salmons introduced and welcomed Ms. 

Suzette Ogbon as NCDOT’s new representative to the UCPRPO.  

 

Announcements 

1. Ms. Ogbon reported that the Johnston County CTP in the process of being complete and 

that the CTP maps have been adopted by NCDOT and are suitable for official and legal 

use (2012). All other CTP’s for UCPRPO have been completed. She passed out a 

document titled “Status of UCPRPO Comprehensive Transportation Plans June 26, 

2013”. 
2. Ms. Oliver (TAC member from Town of Selma) introduced Mr. Jack Newman (TCC member 

from Town of Selma) to the Committee as the new appointee to the TCC from the Town of 

Selma. 

 

Public Comment 

1. Public Comment 
There was no public comment. 

 

Presentation 

1. Mr. Salmons gave a presentation explaining the new ratified Strategic Mobility Funding 

signed into law. Discussion followed and a Resolution to Adopt the Criteria for the 

Quantitative Evaluation of Regional and Division Projects was presented to the 

Committee for approval.  

Action Items  
1. Resolution Adopting  Criteria for Quantitative Evaluation for UCPRPO Approval 

THERE WAS A MOTION by Ms. Nancy Nixon (Nash County) to adopt the Resolution and a 

second by Mr. Jack Newman (Town of Selma). Discussion was then made by TAC member Mr. 

A.P. Coleman (City of Wilson) that he was uncomfortable with the timing and the lack of time to 

fully understand the Evaluation process due to its complexity. TAC member Mr. Kenneth Jones 

stated that he felt everyone would fill the impact of lack of funding. With no further discussion 

there was a vote and the Resolution was unanimously adopted. 
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Dates of future meetings: 

 It was discussed that the next scheduled meeting would be held on July 2
nd

, 2013 would be 

canceled. That in lieu of the meeting Mr. Salmons would email the date for the next meeting to be 

held in September along with a list of proposed UCPRPO Projects to be removed from the SPOT list 

for the Committee’s consideration. 

 

With no further business Berry Gray (Johnston County) adjourned the meeting. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 ___________________________________ 
 Berry Gray, TCC Chair 
 
 ________________________________ 
 UCPRPO Transportation Planner 
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